
 
 

   
 

         
 
 

13th February 2025 
 
RE: Health Update Coffee Morning 
 
Dear Families,  

We hope this letter finds you well. 

As you may be aware, the NHS Derby and Derbyshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) has been in 
the process of securing a new healthcare provider for schools across Derby and Derbyshire. The 
ICB recently completed a formal tendering process. However, at this stage, we have not 
received any further details regarding the plans moving forward. 

We continue to meet regularly with all stakeholders and understand that they are working 
towards sharing more information with you at tomorrow’s coffee morning. We have been 
assured that there will be no disruption to student care and that provisions will continue as 
normal. We hope to receive further details soon regarding any potential changes, such as the 
requirement for parents to send in syringes and other equipment, as previously mentioned in a 
prior letter. 

To ensure that you have the opportunity to discuss these changes with the school, NurtureCare, 
and the ICB, we will be hosting another coffee morning tomorrow, on Friday 14th February at 
9:20 am. This will be an opportunity for you to ask questions, share your thoughts, and gain a 
clearer understanding of how these changes may affect you and your child. We encourage you 
to attend for an open and supportive discussion. 

We understand that this may be a time of uncertainty for you and your family, and we want to 
reassure you that we are committed to making this transition as smooth as possible while 
maintaining the highest standards of care for our students. Your continued support and 
engagement are greatly appreciated. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards, 
 

 

Ian Armstrong 
Executive Headteacher  
Shaw Education Trust 


